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February 3, 2022 
 
 
 
 
The Plan Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman Don Pohlman at 19:00 hours. 
 
On the roll all members present. Also present; Interim City Administrator Cathy Austin. 
 

1.) Approval of Minutes from January 6, 2022: Motion to approve the minutes was made by Nicolaus, 
and seconded by Hildebrand. 

2.) Discussion on Comprehensive Plan: Bay Lakes Regional Planning Commission. No handout 
material submitted: Brandon Robinson from Bay Lakes Regional Planning was present to speak to 
the Commission about portions of the Comprehensive plan that is being drafted for the City of 
Plymouth. Some of the areas he covered were of the future land use maps, how the land within the 
City is currently used, things to consider, and that are being considered when planning out the 
City’s growth. Robinson is considering an April 7, 2022 return to the Commission to review the 
progress, and then considering a May “open house” for the Public to attend prior to the May Plan 
Commission Meeting. 

3.) Communication – Letters, E-mails, or Reports Related to the Plan Commission (Chairman, 
Secretary, Plan Commission members, City of Plymouth Staff/Alderpersons) 
Member Wilson brought a concern/question about the location and use of the South House BBQ rig 
on a trailer. Secretary Scheuerman was to forward the complaint to the Fire Chief for further 
evaluation 

4.) Adjourn: Motion to adjourn was made by Nicolaus and seconded by VanNorwick. All voted aye to 
adjourn until April 7, 2022. 19:30 hours. 
. 

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Pete Scheuerman 
Secretary 
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